
The annual meeting of the Silver Village Association was called to order by President Tom Hinterlong on 
Saturday, July 11, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. in the Keith Adams Pavilion.  Board members in attendance were 
Tom Hinterlong, Jerry Tonini, Dave Martel, Ricky Cooke, Rich Parsons, Barry Pfeifer, building inspector, 
Ralph Jack, and Marcia Thatcher.  Diana Kloenstein and Chad Kragt were absent. 

The minutes were read from last year’s meeting and Jerry Tonini moved they be accepted as read with a 
second from Dave Martel.  Motion carried. 

Marcia read the treasurer report showing an ending balance of $8,203.01.  The waterfront report was 
given showing a balance of $9,530.83.  Jerry Tonini moved the reports be accepted as presented with a 
second from Barry Pheiffer.  Motion carried. 

Old Business:  The seawall is completed.   We have provided a porta-potty in the parking lot so members 
use that for changing their clothes and relieving themselves.  The playground has been refurbished and 
Tom thanked the playground committee, Arlan and Brenda Overweg, Jerry and Sharon Tonini, and Kim 
Swindeman. 

New Business:  There are a couple of dead trees down by the lake that need to be removed.   

New swings have been installed along with new chain.   

Lot #153 has a utility easement and people are using is as a pathway.  The property owners have 
requested others to not use it as it is their property.   

Barry brought up that people are dumping leaves and limbs at the end of Emerald.  The property owner 
does not mind the leaves but please do not put limbs down there or your fire pit debris.  It is not 
association property so please follow the rules.   

The pathway from Taylor Road to Easy Street is SVA property and can be used by members. 

The bridge over Hunters Creek needs some attention.  The board will look into that. 

Tom thanked Chad Kragt, Jerry Tonini, and Dave Martel for the service on the board.  Nominations were 
opened up for those three positions.  Chad Kragt, Dave Martel, Jerry Tonini and Brenda Overweg were 
nominated.  Barry moved nominations be closed with a second from Jerry.  The new board members are 
Chad Kragt, Dave Martel, and Brenda Overweg.   

Jerry moved the meeting be adjourned with a second from Barry.   

Meeting adjourned. 

Marcia Thatcher, Secretary 


